
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Redevelopment Authority of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin

will hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given

below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:
Location:

Members:

Redevelopment Authority of the City of Stoughton

Wednesday, February 8, 2017 @ 5:30 pm.

Hall of Fame Room (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)

Dan Kittleson, Steve Sletten, Peter Sveum, Scott Truehl, Regina Hirsch, John Kramper, Brian

Kahl, Ron Christianson and Laurie Sullivan

1 Call to Order

2 Communications – Roger Springman

3 **Riverfront Redevelopment Area update
A. Meetings with developers

 5:30 Mark Geall, Tanesay Development
 6:30 Nicole Solheim, Gorman and Company
 7:00 Dave Porterfield, Movin Out

B. Removal of hazardous materials
C. Removal of asbestos
D. Millfab demolition update

4 **435 East South Street update

5 Marathon site update

6 Revolving Loan Fund update

7 Future Agenda Items

8 Adjournment

Next RDA meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 8, 2017

**Closed Session: The Meeting May Close Per State Statute 19.85(1)(e),deliberating or negotiating the purchasing of
public properties, the investing of public funds, or conducting other specified public business, whenever competitive or
bargaining reasons require a closed session, and then reopen for the regular course of business.

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL.

Note: For security reasons, the front door of the City Hall Building will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City
Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrances.

“If you are disabled and in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to this meeting.
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MEMO 
	


Jan. 15, 2017 


TO: Peter Sveum, RDA Chair 


FROM: Roger Springman 


RE: RDA MillFab Observations and Suggestion 


I listened carefully to the discussion on Wed. evening and came away feeling satisfied that something 


special will happen in Stoughton over the coming three years along the river. While I didn't have access 


to the developers proposals, I saw and heard the discomfort and disappointment with all of them in one 
way or another. Yes, some potential; but, no, we still have a long way to go. And that is precisely what I 
want to speak to. 


In listening to what was missing, I kept hearing the need for an "excitement or coolness factor" or the 


need to achieve a "regional destination status" with the development. Someplace special where people 


either want to go to hang out or live. I totally agree with this thinking. If the MiIIFAb RDA becomes just 


another housing project along a warm, shallow river in southern Wisconsin, I am afraid it will both fail to 


excite the community or remain successful over time ... and return the kind of $ to pay off TIF financing 
or other loans. The project wins when it is exciting and people want to be there. PERIOD. 


So, here is my suggestion. What begins to make a project interesting and attractive is a brand or theme 


that anchors it. It helps create the "coolness factor". Outside developers with no connection to 
Stoughton are generally in a poor position to create that energy and enthusiasm. We, the citizens and 


leaders of Stoughton, have to push them in the direction that responds to our beliefs and needs. With 


this in mind, I state the case for branding the MillFab RDA around the natural use or history of the area. 
The logical contenders to me are: 


**The Wagon Works ... commemorates the history of Stoughton and building use in this immediate 
area. A wagon could be brought down and kept inside a plexi-glass building and bricks could be saved 


from the highway trailer building to be re-used on site. Plus I am guessing that would excite Stoughton 
Trailer about donating to the project. 


**The Yahara Complex ... acknowledges the history of Stoughton along the Yahara and gives 
recognition to the continuing great use of the river and the potential city recreational project across the 


river. There would need to be several history signs along the river walkway. 


**The Powerhouse Works ... as maybe the only significant historical building saved and restored by this 


project, it recognizes the role that this area played in making Stoughton what it is today and encourages 


the area to capture and hold history in high regard. 


There are likely some other contenders, but these leapt out first. Beloit has its "Iron Works" and Sun 


Prairie has its "Cannery Row". I say Stoughton should brand this project early and let's then see how 


developers can take the brand and do something with it exciting and interesting. Could you imagine a 


restaurant called the "Iron Spoke" or perhaps a micro-brewery called the "The Turbine"? That's what I 


am talking about. Now we have a start to coolness. 







fhttps://www.facebook.. 


(http://www.linkedin.com. 
........ 


Cannery Row Senior Housing 


a gial 
sem a lee  


f http://kontextarchitects.com/projectsithird-  i/oroiects) (htto://kontextarchitects.corn/projects/mia- 


lake-ridge-city-honnes) 	 zas-italian-cafe)  


Architecture Network, Inc. was hired to create 


Master plans to redevelop a degraded industrial site 


near the center of the Village into an elderly housing 


and services complex. The original site, including the 


industrial buildings, was cleared and the building 


materials were recycled with most of the concrete 


and masonry crushed and reused for engineered fill 


for new roadways. AM ran with this project from 


phase 1 and was able to meet all of the elderly 


housing code requirements. 


Project Details 


Location: Sun Prairie, WI 
1. 1 


2.2 


3.3 


4.4 
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• Previous 


• Next 


About KONTEXT architects, Ilc 


Shaped from years of experience assisting owners with management of multiple 


building inventories, KONTEXT architects, Ilc offers client-focused and effectively 
managed professional architectural services to governmental, commercial, 
ecclesiastical and educational clients. 


Read More »  (/about), 


Contact Us 


9 116 E Dayton Street 


Madison, WI 53703 


L, 608.825.0094 (phone) 







About The Cannery iii  9avers 


downtoad our menu 


The Cannery was a centerpiece of the Sun Prairie community from 1901-2001 as the Oconomowoc 
Canning Company. it was a place that could not be forgotten. Destined for new life, the Cannery was 
resurrected by our owner Bob Walgenbach, with a vision to bring the Cannery back, but with a new 
purpose. 


That was to be a source of fun and entertainment all while creating a warm, comfortable atmosphere 
that would be a blend of old and new. Well, their vision has now been realized and even exceeded 
their original ideas. So come in and experience a piece of Sun Prairie history while tasting our 
wonderful food, delicious drinks, and fantastic service. 


Download our menu as a PDF 


View some of our 
selections from 
great lunch plates 
to superb dinner 
entrees. 


- DINNER MENU 


Drinks 
Tasty concoctions 
from great beer to 
hand shaken 
martinis. 


- DRINK MENU 


Banquets 
Enjoy our fantastic 
party room for 
your next group 
event, 


1300K A PARTY 


1/13/2017 	 About The Cannery Grill I Sun Prairie Wisconsin 


5...) 2012. The Cannery Grill 	315 E. Linnerud Dr. 	Sun Prairie, WI 53590 	flours: Mom 11-pin - Close / Tuns Sun: lisle Close 	008.832,4999 


http://www.thecannerygrill.com/about.html 
	


1/1 







1/13/2017 	 This Es Beloit !Work In Beloit - Ironworks Campus - This Is Beloit I 


1 -1 ()EA E..; 
	


IF i3Ll.0I€ I-Y 1)f-[? €EIP(. 131 L C iT S1C)R 
	


LSOURC.ES 	 I1 CQU IPE  


Work In Beloit - Ironworks 
Campus 


HOME N FLOG >> WORK IN BELOIT - IRONWORKS CAMPUS 
	


PREVIOUS POST NEXT POST r 


The Ironworks campus is home to 13 different businesses 
occupying a million square feet on 24 acres. 


One of the most popular landmarks in Beloit is the Ironworks campus, located on the banks 


of the Rock River in the heart of Beloit's City Center. For nearly 150 years this site was 


home to the Beloit Corporation. Like many industries in the region, Beloit Corporation 


struggled and ultimately closed its doors in 1999. 


But rather than let the property sit empty, Diane and the late Ken Hendricks had other 


ideas. In 2001 the Hendricks bought the property and began redevelopment of the campus. 


It was renamed the "Ironworks" to honor the center's history, and renovation on the 


750,000 square-foot property began in 2002. Former office buildings, foundry, and various 


manufacturing and storage areas were converted into attractive loft offices and 


manufacturing space. 


http://thisi  sbeloit.com/work-i  n-bel oit-i ronwor ks-oam pus/ 


Remember The Beloit 


Historical Society 


Experience Beloit I Pops on 


the Rock 


Experience Beloit I The 


Castle brings new life to 


old building 


Engage in Beloit I Turtle 


Creek Chamber Orchestra 


and Children's Music Camp 


Live in Beloit I It's All in the 


Family 


Work In Beloit I AccuLynx: 


Finding Software Solutions 


for Contractors 


Engage in Beloit l  Project 


16:49 
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RESOURCES 	INQIJi l  


opportunity of how good business in downtown Beloit could be. 


Twenties I Clara Bo Steak & 


Seafood and Gatsby Wine 


Bar 


Beloit Health System: 


Providing Quality 


Healthcare 


Beloit International Film 


Festival Celebrates 10 


Years 


A Sweet Deal - 


Northwoods Premium 


Confections 


The Ironworks campus is home to 13 different businesses occupying a million square feet 


on 24 acres. The remaining space is being leased out for office and manufacturing use as the 


renovated space becomes available. "Things are definitely happening again, and the 


response in the marketplace has been strong;' Gerbitz says. "We are especially seeing a 


greater influx of IT companies such as Comply 365, Fat Wallet, and Aqua Innovations at 


both the Ironworks campus and downtown as a whole!' 


The latest additions include AccuLynx, who is relocating its software development company 


to the Ironworks Campus. The company is leasing 12,000 square feet of newly remodeled 


office space and taking an option for an additional 9,000 square feet. 


Universal Acoustic & Emission Technologies, a global designer and manufacturer of acoustic 


and emissions products for the power generation, oil and gas, industrial and original 


equipment markets, has signed a 12-year lease for 106,000 square feet of the Ironworks 


campus. Universal already leases about 30,000 square feet there. With the new lease, it has 


an option for an additional 67,000 square feet for expansion. 


"This is an old building that was built over a 100-year period," says Gerbitz. "It's purely 


American made in every sense. A lot of tenants are information companies who are coming 


here because they love the sense of history and the American-made look and feel." 


The Ironworks campus is in the midst of a $30 million renovation project. The upgrades 


include new entrances, parking, roads, and lobby for current tenants, as well as windows, 


flooring, lighting, electrical and other amenities. The project has been in the works for the 


past five years. "Our goal is to make this a state-of-the-art facility for small and medium 


sized businesses that want a dynamic, creative and energized culture for their companies 


and their people for their businesses to grow beyond their wildest dreams," says Gerbitz. 


In addition, a local artist was commissioned to create the "Forged on the Rock" murals 


situated along the complex. These large murals honor the history and the people of Beloit 


Corporation. "It's important to pay tribute to the past and the men and women who got us 


here," Gerbitz says. "Maybe in another 100 years, the next generations will pay tribute to 


the companies who are here now as well as those that are coming in the very near future." 


Watch the video "Ironworks - We're Here to Make History" 


http://thisisbeloit.comlwork-in-beloit-ironworks-campus/ 	 2/3 
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Dane County BUILD Grants Boost Renewal in Sun Prairie 


Downtown 
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County Executive Falk Announces 2003 BUILD Grants to Sun Prairie, Madison, Cambridge, Monona and 
Waunakee 


(img/20031022-build-big.jpg)Dane County Executive Kathleen Falk today joined 
'with City of Sun Prairie officials and Veridian Homes to break ground on Cannery 
Row, the first phase of a major revitalization of Sun Prairie's downtown. 


Dane County helped kick-off the community's downtown revitalization effort in 
2000 with a $30,000 BUILD (Better Urban Infill Development) grant to the City of 
Sun Prairie. The grant and City funding paid for a consultant to develop the City of 
Sun Prairie Business District Revitalization Plan. The plan, which provided a 


detailed vision for downtown renewal, was adopted by the City Council on March 13, 2001. 


"Sun Prairie residents had a vision to create a new downtown neighborhood for living, working and shopping," 
said Falk. The plan which we helped fund provided the blueprint for converting a former aging industrial site 
into a vibrant downtown neighborhood." 


Falk said, "1 created this grant program with the hope that it would help our wonderful cities, villages and 
towns create the vital downtown atmospheres that make their communities so special. We were pleased to be 
able to assist Sun Prairie with creation of their vision, and we're excited to see the vision start to take shape 
today." 


Today's groundbreaking begins the rebuilding of former industrial portions of the downtown into a mix of 
shops, housing and new downtown open space. The redevelopment area is bordered by Main Street on the 
North, Market Street on the, West and Linnerud Drive on the South and East. 


To implement plan recommendations, the City established a Tax Increment District to finance public 
improvements, created a Community Development Authority to purchase and improve land, and selected DS! 
Real Estate Group and Veridian Homes (formerly Don Simon Homes) to develop Cannery Row. 


The Cannery Row development will create a new City Square across the street from City Hall, 21,000 square 
feet of commercial space, 20,000 square feet of restaurant and retail space, and 127 units of new housing, 
both rental and privately owned. The multi-story buildings face and frame new street design and green space 
oriented around a planned transit station, designed to make the downtown neighborhood attractive and 
walkable. 


"Veridian's exciting project keeps Sun Prairie's historic flavor and adds innovative design. The plans are a 
great example of how we can renew our wonderful cities and make them even better for the future," said Falk. 


Dane County awarded a second BUILD grant of $17,500 to the City this year to focus on phase II of the 
downtown plan, west of Market Street. The grant will fund planning to improve the traffic flow, identify potential 
building sites, improve parking, develop design guidelines, and prepare coordinated signs to better direct 
drivers and pedestrians to parking and other facilities. 







The BUILD program was initiated by County Executive Falk in 1998 to help communities make better use of 
their existing infrastructure, and preserve adjacent farmland. The plans are designed to encourage walking, 
biking and transit, to locate homes, jobs and shops in close proximity, and to enhance neighborhoods and 
business districts. Funding for BUILD comes from the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) and 
County general revenue. 


Falk also announced the other BUILD grant recipients, including two in the City of Madison for planning on 
East Washington Avenue and on South Park Street. 


See below for chart of BUILD Recipients. 


2003 BUILD GRANTS 


Applicant -- Award! Total Project -- Description 


City of Madison -- $25,000I$50,000 -- East Washington Capital Gateway Corridor: develop detailed land use 
recommendations and urban design guidelines. 


City of Madison -- $25,000! $80,000 -- South Park Street: Wingra Creek Redevelopment District — Phase II -
study the market feasibility of attracting and retaining businesses in the area; identify housing needs & 
opportunities 


City of Sun Prairie -- $17,500/$35,000 -- Downtown Phase II Redevelopment Area: planning and urban design 
to improve pedestrian and vehicular circulation and parking in area west of Phase I. 


Village of Cambridge -- $20,5001$41,000 -- Downtown Implementation Projects: Create BID; Alley/parking 
improvements; Wayfinding system; 


City of Monona -- $10,000/$20,000 -- Monona Drive Phase II: prepare design standards and guidelines for 
private development, streetscape, and signage improvements. 


Village of Waunakee -- $4,000/$8,000 -- Site Development Plan for 2-3 story mixed-use building on Main 
Street near Madison Street. 


TOTALS $102,000/ $234,000 
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Schedule & Work Plan
Week 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51


Week 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 5 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 5


Refresh Phase I Environmental Assessment


Grant Awarded
Grant Contract
Coordination with DNR WAM Activities
Prepare Demolition RFP
Issue Request for Proposals
Receive Proposals, RDA Selects Contractor
Demolition, Complete Investigation, Remedial Action Plan
Grant Closeout


WAM Grant (DNR Phase II Site Investigation)
DNR Consultant Conducts Phase II Assessment
DNR Consultant Delivers Phase II Assessment Report


Developer Site Visits
RDA Selects Preferred Developer(s)
Developer participates in Master Plan Design Charrette
Developer refines draft Master Plan
Developer reviews Master Plan with RDA
Developer obtains City approvals for Master Plan
Developer prepares and submits TIF request
Developer and City negotiate development agreement
Developer secures permits, financing and funding
Groundbreaking


Charrette Preparation
Promote Charrette to Community
Design Charrette
Preliminary Master Plan Reveal
BUILD Grant Close-out Report


Review of Developer TIF Request
Development Agreement


City Task Consultant/Contractor Task City Attorney Task DNR/WEDC
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March April


SAG Grant (WEDC Site Investigation, Demolition)


2017


MayFebruary


TIF Activities


Property Acquisition - MillFab


Municipal Liability Exemption


Developer Proposals


August September October


Amend Project Plan - Add Budget


June July


Remove & Dispose of Stored Substances & Transformers
Take Action to Remediate Prior to Re-use


Master Plan Design Charrette


Developer TIF Request


2nd Wednesday of the month
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